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Entering the year of 2013-2014, the calendar had already been filled
with important tasks.

One of our priority works was to transform the Lai Chi Centre in
Wong Tai Sin District into the Lively Elderly Day Training Centre. We
needed to complete the renovation before end of August 2013 so
that the Centre could be make good to provide day care for frail
elders as required by the ‘Pilot Scheme on Community Care Service
Voucher for the Elderly’ which had to commence in September 2013.

Closely related to the challenge of care, we have to face the challenge
of shortage of care staff. Serving elders and disabled persons is a
tiring job and the sector is not able to attract enough new bloods. The
shortage of staff seriously intensifies the burden of the existing helpers
and will certainly hamper the provision of quality care in the long term if
the problems cannot be solved. We have set up a task group to study
the issue from multiple perspectives and to seek possible solutions
to attract and retain care staff so that we can be able to meet the
increasing demand for care.

Following the successful implementation of the ‘Financial
Management System’ (FMS) in October 2013, the next big IT project
will be the ‘Human Resources Management Information System’
(HRIS) which will proceed to the testing stage at the end of the year.
It was anticipated that we need to change a lot of daily practices
accompanying the launching of the new HRIS. To go a bit further
down the road, we have submitted a proposal to the Social Welfare
Development Fund in June 2013 to seek funding to implement more
[T initiatives to enhance business processes.
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In the year 2013-2014, we attempt to increase our involvement
in poverty alleviation. The Commission on Poverty of the HKSAR
Government announced in the Poverty Summit in September
2013 that a poverty line will be drawn to help steering of policies
to alleviate poverty. According to the poverty line defined by the
Government, Kwun Tong District has the biggest number of poor
people and poor families. Our frontline social workers in their daily
work encounter numerous families living in poverty as well as families
living in sub-divided flats and we are glad that the Government
and the community will put more concern and effort in this area. In
echoing the Government’s policy direction, we will further focus our
work and establish appropriate projects in helping the poor families.
We will also consider applying the Social Innovation Fund to support
our initiatives.

CFSC will enter its 60th Anniversary in 2014. To celebrate this
important milestone, a task group has been set up to organise and
coordinate celebration activities. We will make use of this opportunity
to promote our services to the community so that more people can be
benefited from our services.

The year 2014 will also be the year of strategic planning for the
Agency. The present strategic plan guides our work until 2014 and we
have already started to involve our staff in the creation of the shared
future. We will also invite our stakeholders to give their views and to
consolidate the views into a shared strategic plan for CFSC. The year
2014 will be the year linking the past and marching to the future.

CFSC Annual Report 2012-2013 wm

Looking Forward




